[image: image1.png]Ehe New JJork Times







January 17, 2010

Hartford, a ‘Shining Example’ 

By CARA BUCKLEY
About 100 of Connecticut’s 169 cities and towns have local historic districts or other neighborhood preservation protections, but Hartford is the only place where the ordinance is citywide. In Hartford, buildings listed on the state register of historic places come under the ordinance’s jurisdiction, and those structures can be demolished only if there is no feasible or prudent alternative. “It’s a shining example,” said Helen Higgins, executive director of the Connecticut Trust for Historic Preservation. “And it’s been hugely successful.”

Often, local residents resist the creation of historic districts out of fear that their freedom in dealing with their property will be severely limited. Ms. Higgins counters that studies show that real estate values in historic districts hold steady or, more commonly, increase. Another perk of such rules, she said, is that “you can predict that your neighbor isn’t going to mess up his house.” 

Connecticut also offers a statewide tax credit of up to 30 percent to developers who convert historic buildings to mixed or residential use. Common Ground, a nonprofit group that aids the homeless, used these state and federal tax credits to restore a Depression-era multifamily building in downtown Hartford. 

But the recession has suspended other restoration efforts in Connecticut. 

“It’s dead right now, even though there’s the state historic tax credit,” Ms. Higgins said. “Just a few years ago, we were moving forward with mixed-use rehabilitation in some of our major cities. But things have stalled.” CARA BUCKLEY 
